
From the Principal:  

Welcome to the 2017-2018 school year!  

 We are looking forward to an exciting year and are ready to meet everyone at our “Meet the Teacher 

Night” on Thursday, August 17th. School will begin on Tuesday, August 22nd!  

 We are very excited to welcome new teachers and staff members to our Settlers Way family:  

 
 The first PTA meeting and Parent Information Night will be held on Thursday, September 14th.   The 

PTA meeting will start at 6:00 p.m., followed by Parent Information Night at 6:30 p.m. in which teachers 

will give you pertinent information concerning plans and procedures for the year. Since this is an              

informational meeting for the parents, we recommend that you not bring your children. We will have our 

traditional Open House for the entire family in March. 

  It is my hope that you will become involved in our Settlers Way PTA! We will host our annual    

Volunteers in Public School (VIPS) Coffee on Friday, September 1st at 8:30 a.m. in the SWE cafeteria. All 

parents are invited to attend and sign up for the various committees. In addition, if you plan to volunteer for 

any committees or events, including chaperoning field trips, it is necessary for you to complete the 

“Criminal Background Check” found under the Parent Tab of the FBISD website, www.fortbendisd.com. 

The process is quick and the instructions are easy, but this should be resubmitted for every volunteer each 

year after July 1st.  

 Please remember that the elementary school day is from 8:10 a.m. to 3:25 p.m. Students can be 

dropped off at the cafeteria at 7:30 a.m. Please do not drop off students before 7:30 a.m., as there is no     

supervision before this time.   Family Access is also available to families providing an opportunity to view 

student grades, absences, etc. To enroll, locate the link “Skyward Family Access” found under the Parent 

Tab on the FBISD home page. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call me at 281-634-4360 

or email me at rachel.rosier@fortbendisd.com. 
 

Respectfully, 

Rachel A. Rosier 

Alyssa Stipcic, 

PPCD 

Sara Gutierrez, 

3rd Grade Math/Science 

Rebecca Edwards, 

4th Grade Math/

Science 

Nora Sarsoza,  

PE Aide 

Renata Smith, 

Deaf Education 

Nicole Capo, 

Literacy  

Interventionist 

Teacher 

Luis Mercedes, 

2nd Grade ELA 

Amanda Roberts,  

3rd Grade Math/Science 

Dawn Gaskamp, 

4th Grade/Self 

Contained 

 

Julieta Hernandez, 

Special Education 

Amanda Meyers, 

Deaf Education 

Farzeen Mehta, 

Kindergarten 

Hailey Roberson, 

3rd Grade ELA 

Christine Chowdhury, 

4th Grade ELA 

Matthew Outen, 

5th Grade Math/

Science 

 

Erica Hernandez, 

Special Education 

Havanna Zachary, 

Deaf Education 

Jessica Munoz, 

Kindergarten 
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Join the SETTLERS WAY PTA 

 

PTA’s Vision 

Every child’s potential is a reality. 

PTA's Mission 

To make every child’s potential a 

reality by engaging and empowering families and 

communities to advocate for all children. 

2017 - 2018 Settlers Way PTA Board 
 

President … Veronica Lorine 
Vice President … Jamie Rodriguez 

Secretary … Veronica Najera 
Treasurer … Vasu Santhanam 

Parliamentarian … Kristie Crandall 

Hello, Explorers!  My name is Veronica Lorine, and I am the Settlers Way 
PTA President for the 2017-2018 school year.  The PTA Executive Board, the 
committee members and I are looking forward to working with you to make 
this a great school year! 
            The SWE PTA works with our faculty and staff  to provide an                 
encouraging, caring, and fun-filled environment for our students. Your       
participation in the PTA is important and is a great way to get involved in your 
child’s education.  Children love to see their parents volunteer at school. 
There will be many activities and events throughout the year, so please    
consider getting involved. 
            Don’t forget to become a member of  the SWE PTA!  Family              
membership is only $15.00.  Membership fees directly benefit our school and 
our children.  You can find more information regarding membership in this 
newsletter. 
            I’m looking forward to working with you this school year.  If  you have 
any questions, please don’t hesitate to email me at vlorine@yahoo.com.  
 Enjoy the rest of  your summer! 
  
Veronica Lorine 
SWE PTA President 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Phase One of our new   

playground has been     

completed!  Please           

participate in PTA’s     

fundraising efforts  

thoughout the year to      

expand the structure.      

Your support in any way, 

big or small, will help    

complete Phase Two,  

Phase Three and           

Phase Four! THANK YOU PTA ! 

Just a Friendly Reminder... 
 Can you believe summer is almost over and the new school year is right around the 
corner?   This is just a friendly reminder that all volunteers will need to complete a new 
Criminal Background Check for the 2017-18 school year. Even if you completed one for 
the previous school year, you MUST complete a new one for this school year. 
A Background check needs to be completed if any of the following apply to you: 
 If you plan on volunteering in any capacity on campus 
 If you plan on attending or chaperoning any field trips during the 2017-18 school year 
 If you plan on volunteering for any class party during the 2017-18 school year  

 
 The form is completed online and can be accessed through www.fortbendisd.com.  
From the FBISD home page, click on the Parent tab > Parent Shortcuts > Criminal     
Background Check link.  The Volunteer Criminal History Application is on the right side of 
that page.  The application will take only a few minutes to complete, but because it may 
take as long as a week for the criminal background check to clear, we encourage         
everyone to complete this process before the school year begins. 
     There are many opportunities for you to volunteer. If you would like to volunteer your 
time or talents please contact Kimberly Spooner at kimberly.spooner@yahoo.com.  
 
 You can also sign up to be a volunteer at the VIPS Coffee on September 1st at 
8:30am!  Join us to hear about all types of opportunities! 
 
Kimberly Spooner 
SWE VIPS Coordinator 

http://www.fortbendisd.com/
mailto:bkjcrandall@yahoo.com


 

2017-18 Breakfast and Lunch Prices 
 

Breakfast price: $1.25  
Lunch price: $2.25 

 
            

   Recess Time  Lunch Time         Outclass Times 
 
Kindergarten  10:45 a.m. – 11:15 a.m.  10:15 a.m. – 10:45 a.m.  1:30 p.m. - 2:25 p.m. 
 
Grade 1  10:15 a.m. – 10:45 a.m.  10:45 a.m. – 11:15 a.m.  12:35 p.m. - 1:30 p.m. 
 
Grade 2  10:45 a.m. – 11:15 a.m.  11:15 a.m. – 11:45 a.m.  8:15 a.m. - 9:10 a.m. 
 
Grade 3  11:15 a.m. – 11:45 a.m.  11:45 a.m. – 12:15 p.m.  9:10 a.m. - 10:05 a.m. 
 
Grade 4  11:45 a.m. – 12:15 p.m.  12:15 p.m. – 12:45 p.m.  10:05 a.m. - 11:00 a.m. 
 
Grade 5  12:15 p.m. – 12:45 p.m.  12:45 p.m. – 1:15 p.m.  2:25 p.m. - 3:20 p.m. 
 

 
 
 

UPCOMING IMPORTANT EVENTS 
 

AUGUST 17  MEET THE TEACHER NIGHT: 4:00 pm - 6:00 pm 

AUGUST 22  FIRST DAY OF SCHOOL! 8:10 AM 

AUGUST 22  BOO-HOO COFFEE 8:10 AM, CAFETERIA 

AUGUST 30  FALL PICTURES 

SEPTEMBER 1  VIPS COFFEE 8:30 AM, CAFETERIA 

SEPTEMBER 4  SCHOOL HOLIDAY - LABOR DAY 

SEPTEMBER 8  GRANDPARENTS DAY  

SEPTEMBER 11 HEROES DAY 

SEPTEMBER 14 PTA MEETING/PARENT INFO NIGHT: 6:00 pm - 7:30 pm 

First Day of School Boo-Hoo Coffee 
Let us brighten up your end-of-summer, first-day-of-

school blues.  Come to the cafeteria at 8:10 am (when 
the bell rings) for a quick cup of coffee and some well 

wishes from our PTA and volunteers. 



The “Nitty” Gritty about Head Lice 
  

Children often bring home unwanted “pets” with them from their travels and although we 

encourage children to share, lice are something we would rather they not share at school! 

However, each year in the United States, millions of children get head lice.  Head lice are 

actually quite common and are not considered a health hazard but they are definitely a 

nuisance.  In fact, some people mistakenly think that having head lice is a sign of improper 

hygiene, but these wingless insects actually prefer clean hair!   
 

Head lice are contacted many ways including sharing pillows, combs, hats, headphones, 

towels, etc.  If your child should come home with head lice, please don’t panic.  Rather, 

check every member of the family by looking for tiny silvery egg sacs on hair shafts - near the scalp - especially at 

the nape of the neck and behind the ears.  Head lice are small brownish-gray insects without wings.  Any family 

member with lice or nits must be treated.   
 

For information regarding prevention, detection, and treatment, you can call the SWE clinic, your doctor or a local 

lice removal service.  We appreciate your diligence when dealing with these pesky creatures. 

GENERAL MILLS BOX TOPS 

CAMPBELL SOUP LABELS 
Before you recycle your cereal box or 

various other General Mills products, 

check to see if there’s a BOX TOPS 

certificate that you can clip from the 

box.  Start saving these now to place in 

the envelope in your child’s homeroom 

classroom. The staff and students of 

SWE will collect Campbell Soup labels 

this year too.  Cut out the UPC label 

from selected Campbell Soups and give 

them to your child’s teacher.  We will 

submit them to earn points toward free 

school materials.  Our collection for 

Box Tops and Campbell Soup labels 

will be the last Wednesday of every 

month with the first collection day    

being Wednesday, September 27th! 
 

Also, before you recycle your alumi-

num cans, remove the “pop tab”!  Save 

them to place in the grade level bins in 

the cafeteria.  They will be weighed at 

the end of the school year to determine 

which grade level wins! 

Birthday Celebration Update 
 

Your child’s birthday is a special time and we love to celebrate 
with him or her.  However, please be aware of the following 
guidelines regarding birthday celebrations at 
Settlers Way:   
* Only store bought cookies or cupcakes can be given to your 

child’s homeroom classmates to celebrate his/her birthday.  
No homemade items will be distributed.  The items will be 
distributed at a time determined by the teacher and it will 
not be during the child’s scheduled lunch time. 

* A Request for Food Service Form must be completed when 
cookies or cupcakes are to be served.  You may get this 
form from the front office; please allow a few minutes to 
complete the form.   

* Do not bring balloons, party favors, flowers, drinks, etc. to 
celebrate your child’s birthday.  These items will not be   
distributed.  

* Parents will not be allowed in the classroom to take pictures 
or celebrate their child’s birthday.   

* Birthday party invitations will only be distributed in homeroom 
classes.  The entire class or all of the boys or all of the girls 
in the class must be invited.  We will not allow invitations to 
be given to a select few students in the class and invitations 
will not be distributed in any class other 
than the child’s homeroom class.  Also, we 
will not forward electronic invitations of any 
kind to parents.   

 

Thank you for understanding. 



 
*****IMPORTANT INFORMATION FOR ALL PARENTS***** 
REGARDING MORNING DROP OFF AND AFTERNOON PICK UP 

 
MORNING DROP OFF POLICY: 
 We have no supervision on campus property before 7:30 a.m. Please do not drop 
off and leave your child unsupervised before 7:30 a.m.  If you need supervision for 
your child earlier than 7:30 a.m., please consider enrolling him/her in our Extended 
Learning Program.  For a small fee you can drop your child off at the Settlers Way    
Extended Learning Facility as early as 6:30 a.m. For more information call the SWE   
Extended Learning Program at 281-634-4377. 
 
AFTERNOON PICK UP POLICY:  
 Car drivers may pick up your child in the circular drive outside the cafeteria doors.  
Your child’s name, grade level, and teacher should be displayed in the window of each 
car so that teachers on duty will be able to call the child by name and direct them to 
the car.  Please remain in your car to pick up your child to assist with traffic flow.  
 Walkers and bike riders will be dismissed through the front doors of the school.  
Teachers will escort these students to the marquee and the students will then cross the 
street with the help of the crossing guards.  Teachers will not escort the children across 
the street so please make sure your child knows and understands your expectations for 
walking home once they leave school property.   If you pick up your child at the tennis 
courts, please ensure the sidewalks are not blocked so students are able to walk safely 
home.  We ask that you not park across the street on Green Fields and walk across to 
the school.  Adults, like the students, should use the crosswalk and crossing guards at 
the corner to approach the school.   
 If you are walking to meet your child, please do not stand and wait near the   
cafeteria doors to pick up your child. We need this area clear to ensure a safe dismissal 
area for all students.  Please note, too, that the front office drive will be closed to traffic 
at dismissal time.  

 
 
 
SEVERE WEATHER DISMISSAL: 

All students should know his/her Severe Weather Plan for inclement weather.   
When severe weather conditions exist, students who usually walk or ride their bikes 
home will not be dismissed.  Severe weather conditions include lightening and heavy 
rain.  Please place an umbrella in your child’s backpack for days when it is just misting, 
sprinkling or raining.   



Coming Soon… 
Your Special Message on our Marquee 

 
 

Throughout the school year, the back marquee is   

available to families of SWE students to celebrate student birthdays or                   

accomplishments.  If you’re interested in announcing your child’s special occasion, 

please contact the front office with your request.  Availability is limited and your    

donation of $45 for the weekly announcement is used to enrich the programs at SWE. 
 

Example:     It’s so great 

               To turn eight 

                Happy Birthday Ashley W.  

                  Love, Your family 
 

If you have any questions, please call the SWE front office at 281-634-4360.  

 

   Please don’t forget! 
 

 Please have students at school by 8:00 am.  School starts 
     at 8:10 am.  Students are tardy if they are not in their 
     class at 8:10 am. 
 Dismissal is at 3:25 pm.  Late pickups should be avoided. 
 Attendance is taken at 10:00 am.  K-5 students not in 
     the building by 10:00 am need to provide a note  
     regarding the absence. 

 Tardies and early pick-ups totaling 5 or more in a 9-week period will result in 
your child earning an “N” in “Follows Rules” on his/her report card.    

 Daily absences require a note from either a parent or doctor within 5 days of 
return. 

 Changes to a student’s dismissal plan will not be accepted after 3:00 pm.  
Changes made before 3:00 pm may only be requested by the parent. Parents 
should assist with this request by providing needed information such as the 
child’s morning and afternoon teachers and the child’s outclass when calling 
to make a request.   



 

 

 
 Our annual “Meet the Teacher Night” will be held on Thursday,       
August 17th from 4 pm—6 pm.  This “come and go” event will offer students 
and families an opportunity to meet teachers and visit the classrooms.       
Students may also bring their school supplies to the classroom.  Cafeteria  
services will be open for you to make payments to your child’s cafeteria     
account.      
 Settlers Way zipper bags and primary notebooks will be on sale in the 
cafeteria. The cost for zipper bags is $5.00 and primary notebooks are $1.50.  
PTA may also have shirts on sale or forms available to pre-order items.     
 Make sure to stop by the PTA Membership table and join PTA during 
this time. The cost for a family membership is just $15.00!  
  

Be sure to mark your calendars to attend! 

Walking or biking to school will:  
 help wake you up so you’re alert by the time you 

get to school. 

 help keep your heart healthy and your body strong 

and fit. 

 give you a chance to talk to your friends before 

school. 

 give you time outdoors. 

 help reduce the number of cars on the road and 

ease traffic around the school. 

 give you extra time to ease into your school day. 

 help you get to know your neighborhood. 

 put you in a good mood for the day! 

If you’re in the neighborhood…please consider 
WALKING OR BIKING TO SCHOOL! 
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